Board of Selectmen December 5, 1995 Town Hall Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairwoman Carolina Kiggins. Selectmen present included David Ernst and Ira Wood. Selectmen John Ryerson and Cynthia Paine were absent. Also in attendance was Acting Town Administrator William Hinchey.

The Board met with Elementary School Committee members Meredith Scozzafava, Roger Putnam and Andrea Pluhar. Also in attendance were Elementary School Principal Marcia Parsons, Superintendent Michael Gradone and Finance Committee members Howard Grossman and Jim MacLachlan.

The School Committee and members of their staff met with members of the Wellfleet Board of Selectmen and Finance Committee for the purpose of discussing the upcoming FY'97 budget. The school representatives indicated that the budget for the regional assessment to Wellfleet may increase dramatically due to a population shift. The Elementary School Principal indicated that the budget request for the Elementary School may be somewhat higher than in years past in order that deferred maintenance and educational supply needs be adequately addressed.

No votes were taken and the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

William Hinchey Acting Town Administrator

Respectfully submitted,

David Ernst

Ira Wood